5T14.1.2

Pam McConnell

Councillor, Ward 28 Toronto Centre-Rosedale City of Toronto City Hall, 2nd Floor 100 Queen St. West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 **Interpretation Interpretation**

Tel: 416 392-7916 Fax: 416 392-7296 TTY: 416 392 1239

councillor mcconnell@toronto.ca



19 March 2014

Deputy Mayor Norm Kelly Chair, Striking Committee Toronto City Hall 100 Queen Street West, Suite C43 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Deputy Mayor,

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE
SECRETARIAT IZ W
2014 MAR 20 PM 3 43

I am writing in regards to the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) National Board of Directors and to express my wish to be reappointed as one of Toronto's representatives.

In addition to my work on the Board, I was one of the founding members and the past Chair of the Standing Committee on Increasing Women's Participation in Municipal Government, where I continue to play an active role in strategic planning. I currently serve as Vice Chair of the Standing Committee on Social-Economic Development, which is spearheading the "Fixing Canada's Housing Crunch" Campaign for a national housing strategy, in which Toronto's own "Close the Housing Gap" Campaign is a significant component. As a member of the Standing Committee on Municipal Finance and Intergovernmental Arrangements, I was on the CETA Working Group, which liaised with Minister Fast and the Chief Negotiator to ensure that municipal interests were considered during negotiations.

I hope that I can count on your continued confidence in my work at FCM and support my reappointment to the Board.

Sincerely,

Pam McConnell

City Councillor, Ward 28